
     

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations   

U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Yorba Linda Water District’s Well 2X Sec. 219 Environmental 

Infrastructure project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Yorba 

Linda Water District, located at 1717 E. Miraloma Ave, Placentia, CA 92870-6623.  

 

The funding would be used to construct Well 2X to enable YLWD to maximize local 

groundwater and minimize the use of treated imported water from the Colorado River and the 

State Water Project. The reduced reliance on treated imported water will provide water supply 

resiliency and will minimize the burden on the imported water sources that have been negatively 

impacted by sustained drought conditions. Well 2X will be designed and constructed with a 

capacity of producing 2,500 gallons per minute. The project has a Federal nexus because the 

funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 219(f)(98) of the Water Resources 

Development Act of 1992 (PL 102-580) as amended.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________                      

Young Kim             

Member of Congress           


